April 11, 2021



The Honorable Amy Klobuchar United States Senate 425 Dirksen Senate Office Building

The Honorable Mike Lee United States Senate 361A Russell Senate Office Building

Dear Senators,

We were surprised to receive your letter regarding the upcoming hearing before the Senate Judiciary Committee's Subcommittee on Competition Policy, Antitrust and Consumer Rights. We have deep respect for your role and process on these matters and, as we told your staff, we are willing to participate in a hearing in the subcommittee. We simply sought alternative dates in light of upcoming matters that have been scheduled for some time and that touch on similar issues.

However, we understand you have a strong interest in proceeding this month and therefore will make Kyle Andeer, Apple's Chief Compliance Officer, available on April 21st. Mr. Andeer has represented Apple before the U.S. House of Representatives and several U.S. states on these matters.

We look forward to sharing our perspective on our App Store. The App Store has empowered millions of developers, big and small, to create applications that help make a customer's experience with our products even better. Customers benefit from our commitment to quality, security, and privacy, and we look forward to the opportunity to share our story.

Sincerely,

Timothy Powderly

Tourty Pordey

Senior Director, Government Affairs, Americas

tpowderly@apple.com